

Nine Patch Newsletter

Year 17, Volume 2

October, 2015

2015-2016 Executive:

PRESIDENT - Ellen Armour—276-1014

VICE PRESIDENT - Jean Cummings—279-2141

PAST PRESIDENT - Susan Hayden—3231999

SECRETARY - Jolene Clark—328-0809

TREASURER - Dorothy Davis—276-4604

REGISTRAR - Terry Harcombe—4250305

WEBSITE: http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com

Committees:

FABRIC QUARTER DRAW COMMITTEE—Jackie Walker—cwalker@nb.aibn.com

WEB SITE—Marilyn Sarchfield—nlcalendar@hotmail.com; Trisha Robinson—trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net; Jolene Clark —jrclark@dayandrossinc.ca

PHONE COMMITTEE—Linda Markey— njmarkey@aernet.ca; Vicki Albright—vnalbright@hotmail.com

PHOTOGRAPHY - Trisha Robinson - trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

LIBRARY – Sheena Brooker—brooker@xplornet.ca: Maxine O'Donnell—scrappydoo_124@hotmail.com

RETREAT - Susan Hayden – hayden7@nbnet.nb.ca - Barbara Long – barbara779@gmail.com; Trisha Robinson – trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

GATHERING OF THE GUILDS - Kathy Boone - boonegk@nbnet.nb.ca

REFRESHMENTS - Bonnie Sproul -tbsproull@yahoo.ca

SEMINARS/WORKSHOPS – Sandra Culberson—sculber@rogers.com; Kathy Bennett—kbennett@aernet.ca

SUPER SATURDAY – Susan Hayden—hayden7@nbnet.nb.ca; Betty Doherty—ejdoherty@rogers.com

PROGRAM CO-ORDINATORS– Janet Wright—wsnapo@hotmail.com; Diane Scott—disco318@rogers.com

QUILT SHOW 2015 - TBA

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE – Linda McAffee—mcaffee.dl@gemail.com

NINE PATCH NEWLETTER – Trisha Robinson – trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net

COMMUNITY QUILTS CO-ORDINATOR – Janet Melanson—melansg@nbnet.nb.ca; Linda Markey—njmarkey@aernet.ca

LEGACY COMMITTEE—Olivia Flewelling—oliviaflewelling@gmail.com

THE NEXT MEETING IS MONDAY, November 2nd, 2015 AT SAINT GERTRUDES'S CHURCH HALL, BEGINNING A 7:00 P.M. DOORS SHOULD BE OPEN BY 6:00 P.M.

Inside this issue:

President's mes- 2 sage

Agenda

September 3-4 Minutes

Treasurer's Report
Links to follow

Committee reports 5, 6, 7, 8

Notices to Members

Retreat infor- 10 mation

Registration form 11

Ellen's October Message

Greetings Ladies: With the days being warm and the nights and early mornings being cold we sure know Autumn is here.

The countdown is on, 17 days until the Annual Retreat, a nice relaxing place to concentrate on quilting.

We had a great Super Saturday making the disappearing hourglass. If you have never joined us, or it has been a long time, please consider joining us for lots of fun and friendship.

New Registration forms—new forms are being handed out and there are some additions such has Spouse (optional). If you have a spouse and want to divulge the in-

formation to us so that when we call your house, we can address your spouse with their name.

Terry Harcombe will now be sending out messages to WQG, so send your requests to Terry @ abv@telusnet.

Check out our website and see the changes and if you have any suggestions or comments for the website please see Jolene. woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com

There will not be a blog started for the guild as it is not needed with Jolene's changes we can get around the site easier.

See you at the meeting!

Ellen

Woodstock Quilt Guild Agenda - October, 2015

Opening Remarks, welcome

Approval of Agenda, as published in October newsletter

Approval of September 14th, minutes, as published in October newsletter

Business Arising from the Minutes

Correspondence

Treasurer's report, as published in the newsletter

New Business: Is anyone interested in a bus tour? See Sue if you are interested.

Committee Reports as Per Newsletter

• Fabric Draw -Programme -Legacy -Community Quilts

-Instructors -Web site -Library -Super Saturday

-Quilt Show -Refreshments -Newsletter -Sunshine

• -Retreat

Programme

Break

Fabric Draw

Show and Tell

Next meeting MONDAY November 2nd, 2015

Woodstock Quilt Guild Meeting

September 14, 2015

Meeting called to order at $7:00~\mathrm{pm}$ by President Ellen Armour.

A Welcome to guests and new members. Carolyn McCready has a visitor, Lily. New member this evening, Vicki Ellis, from Hartland.

Addition to the Agenda under new business.

New Registration forms will be emailed to you. Please complete and return at next month's meeting.

Name Tags - If you require a new name tag. You can contact Kamden Graphics. They have our logo on file and you can order directly from Kamden. Please confirm your name spelling to ensure no errors.

Approval of the Amended Agenda as distributed in the September Newsletter. Motion by Janet Wright. Seconded by Nadine Bolton. Motion Carried.

Amendments to June minutes. Under Guild Executive & Committees: Diane Scott's name was misspelled. As well note Janet Melanson's name was omitted under Community Quilts. Registrar is Terry Harcombe.

Motion to approve the amended June 1st minutes as published. Motion by Nadine Bolton. Motion seconded by Kathy Boone. Motion Carried.

Correspondence - Thank you card from Shirley Dunphy. Thank you card for a comfort quilt from Myrtle Boyd.

Treasurer's Report - As published in the September Newsletter. Dorothy broke down month by month for the past 3 months.

Are there any errors or omissions?

Motion to approve the treasurer's report. Motion by Barb Long. Seconded by Linda.

Budget - Was published in the September 2015 Newsletter. A new category has been added for Insurance and we will be separating Office expenses from the Misc. folder.

Does anyone have any questions or concerns? Question posed: Where does the revenue come from under Instructors?

Instructor funds come from the fees guild members and non-members pay to attend a seminar.

Dorothy Davis motioned to approve the proposed budget for 2015-2016. Gayle Ebbett seconded the motion. Motion carried.

If you have any information that you would like to go out to the guild members. Please contact Terry Harcombe. She will be assuming this role from Trish Robinson.

Fabric Draw - nothing to report.

Instructors - nothing to report.

Retreat - Susan Hayden. We currently have 23 confirmed for retreat. There are forms here for any that want to sign up. We are being joined by the Piece Makers from Saint John. Sandy Gunning will be there on Friday evening. Villa Madonna is asking if you drink tea or coffee to bring a travel mug. Please refer to the newsletter for supplies needed for a community quilt. We will be having a PJ party. Prizes will be awarded. After this evening, it will be open to other guilds. We will aim for maximum of 30 people.

Refreshments - Bonnie Sproul has updated the refreshment list for tea and coffee. We are going to take turns making the beverages so that it can rotate. Please bring your own mug. If you do use a mug please wash before you leave for the evening.

Legacy - nothing to report.

Library - The ladies have a couple of proposals. They are sorting out the older material and will have a small sale and all money will go toward purchasing new books and patterns.

Community Quilts - if anyone would like complete a community quilt, please give Janet Melanson a call to arrange pickup.

Sunshine - please refer to the newsletter.

Passing out of Certificates from 2014-2015:

Barb Long - 5 Years

Cathy Boyd Brennan - 5 Years

Marilyn Dykeman - 15 Years

Super Saturday is on September 26th. Our first project is a disappearing hourglass. Please refer to the newsletter for supplies list.

Guild Website - Jolene has been working to update the navigation on the site. The home page has been reduced to four buttons. Home, Guild Information, Quilt Show/Retreat & Popular Links. We are striving to make the site functional for all to use. We would like to provide information and access to links like Moda Bakeshop, Missouri Quilt Star etc. We will have links to other guilds in the province and places to shop.

October Minutes....cont'd......

Guild Website - Jolene has been working to update the navigation on the site. The home page has been reduced to four buttons. Home, Guild Information, Quilt Show/Retreat & Popular Links. We are striving to make the site functional for all to use. We would like to provide information and access to links like Moda Bakeshop, Missouri Quilt Star etc. We will have links to other guilds in the province and places to shop.

Program - We have lots of things planned for you everyone. We would like to participate in what you would like. We will be doing a BOM. This month we are going to focus on accuracy. Cutting must be accurate. When working with 1/4" seams. Before beginning find 1/4" on

your machine. Make sure you square you blocks up. The Angler 2. It is a great tool. You can tape it down to your machine and mark your seams and half square triangles. The BOM is a mini quilt. We will be working on it this fall. This month you just need to pick up your colors. One fat quarter or a fat eighth will be more than enough except the background. Five colors are required. Mug Rugs are bigger than a coaster and smaller than a placemat. We will be doing something with mug rugs in October.

Fabric Draw Winners - Dorothy Davis & Mary Dimock

Next meeting October 5, 2015. See you then.

Meeting adjourned.

Treasurer's Report						
Submitted by Dorothy Davis						
30Sep15						
Balance—July 30, 2015		11324.28				
Income:						
Retreat	935.00	<u>935.00</u>				
		12259.28				
Expenses:						
Misc. exp.	3.00	3.00				
Balance August 30, 2015		12256.28				

Some interesting links for you to follow

- http://www.wonderfullywarmwool.com/wool-crafts/
- http://www.needlenthread.com/

Committee Reports

October Program

A big hello from Janet W and Diane S. We have a treat for you this meeting. We will have a special speaker come and introduce you to something that is new for most of us. I just love new things, and I am sure you will as well.

Still thinking about Mug rugs? We will let the cat out of the bag on that tonight!!

Now on to the Mini Block of The Month

Now please remember that we are trying to be as accurate as we can possible be. Take your time cutting these out. You chose 5 colors last month, now lets get them cut out.

Color 1

A - One 2 1/2" Square





B - Four 1 7/8" squares C - Eight 1 1/2" squares Binding - at least 76" of a continuous 2"

Color 2

D - Four 3 1/4" squares

E - Sixteen 1 1/2" squares

F - Four 2 1/2" x 4 1/2"

G - One 3 1/4" square

H - Twelve 1 1/2" squares

Color 3

I - Twelve 2 1/2" squares

J - Sixteen 1 7/8" squares

Color 4

K - Four 4 7/8" squares

Color 5

L - One 9 1/4" square

I promise we will start sewing next month!!

Instructors/Seminar Committee

Just a note from us "Class-planning Girls": If you have ideas for a class that you would like or a different kind of skill or project that you would like to see in a class in the future, please contact Sandra Culberson or Kathy Bennett. We would appreciate your input.

Super Saturday

Quilting with Zentangles:

Zentangle is a form of drawing with a Pigma Pen on paper. It is easy, relaxing and creates a focus. This form of "doodling" was developed by Rick Roberts and Maria Thomas. Check out their site (www.zentangles.com). You were given a brief introduction in the October Program session and now you have a chance to take it to the quilting/free motion level in our craft.

You will need:

- Paper (drawing paper) pencil
- Black ink, fine tip, permanent Sharpie Pen

- Or a Micron 01 black ink pen
- Two 12" squares of Pima Cotton or white cotton that has a tight weave. Also a practice set of squares
- 2 1/2" by WOF of black or dark gray solid or tone on tone for a binding
- Two 12" squares of batting—one for final piece and one for practice piece
- Black Thread, White Thread
- 9" square of Freezer Paper
- A Friction pen OR Blue wash out marker
- Light box, if you have one
- Sewing machine with a free motion/darning foot
- Supreme Free motion slider if you have one
- All your regular cutting, pinning, rulers, etc. tools that you
 would bring to quilt with. A 12 1/2" OR 15" square ruler would be a good idea.



Library

Library News

I have picked up 2 new quilt magazines and they are:

" Quilting Celebrations" by Patrick Lose, and

"McCall's Quilting,,,The Best Of American Quilting"......and this magazine also includes a small bonus book magazine for making quilt projects as well.

Both of these magazines have patterns for several Christmas projects and now is the time to get started on quilted presents to ensure they will be completed on time.

If I am unable to attend Guild meeting Monday night, Sheena will hopefully have these books to present to the membership as well has have them ready to be added to the library.

Thanks,

Sheena & Maxine

SUPER SATURDAY DATES

Mark your calendars ladies- these are the dates for this year's Super Saturdays!

October 17th
November 21st
January 16th
February 20th
March 19th
April 16th
May 21st



October Community Quilts Committee Report



Community Quilts gave out 5 quilts in September. I have one quilt being finished this month and will have a quilt to be quilted or tied and one to sew up to be given out at the next meeting.

Thanks for your help Guild members.

Janet M and Linda Markey

Refreshment



COFFEE hostesses
October Guild Meeting

Ellen Kee

Carolyn McCready

Please remember to supply small carton 250ml of coffee cream and milk

To be reimbursed give your receipt to Treasurer Dorothy Davis.

Thank you ladies.....much appreciated!

Guild members remember to bring your mugs *

September 2015 Show & Tell





In Fond Memory





Registrar's Report

Hello Guild Members
This year we are asking everyone to fill out
the **new registration**

forms*. I realize many of you don't have any changes however for tracking of our membership it will make things easier. Please feel free to send it back to me at abv@telus.net or to bring it with you on Monday. I will also have some available on guild night. Membership cards will also be ready.

Thanks for your help. Terry

*Registration form can be found at the end of this Newsletter.



Our executive



Shop hop quilt by Janet Melanson



SUNSHINE REPORT, October, 2015

Sunshine Report..... Sympathy cards sent to Kathy Bennett and family and Suzanne Hunter and family. A get well card has been sent to Mary Dimock.

Linda McAffee

Bookmark the WQG Retreats for the next four years!

2015 Oct 22-25 2016 Oct 20-23 2017 Oct 19-22 2018 Oct 18-21

Notice to Members



Look at all these beds collected at the September Meeting. Keep up the good work Ladies!



The Carleton
County Animal
Shelter in Debec is
in dire need for
donations of the
following products:
laundry soap,
Javex, kitty litter,
canned and dry
food for both cats
and dogs, old

towels and sheets that that you might be discarding, etc.

Sixty cat beds were delivered to the DunRomin Animal Shelter this May and they were most appreciative. This is an ongoing project supported by our guild members and you are encouraged to continue to make beds throughout the summer for both the DunRomin and Debec animal shelters. Thank you to all who have contributed this quilting year. Trisha R.

Registration Monday night

Just a reminder:

- → Membership dues are \$20.00. Remember to bring your completed registration form to the meeting. These forms are at the back of this newsletter.
- ⇒ If you are going to register for the retreat, Monday is the last night before the retreat committee opens spaces up to non-members. If you have already paid a \$50.00 deposit, the remaining \$245.00 is due on this night.
- ⇒ If you have cat beds, please give them to Trisha before the meeting begins, if possible. Just a reminder that large pieces of batting and/or fabric should be cut to smaller pieces and do not stuff the pillows too tightly.
- ⇒ Program—bring your fabrics, if you have them, to show for the Block of the month.
- ⇒ Check out the web site....it is looking pretty good!



2015 Woodstock Quilt Guild Retreat

Thursday, October 22 - Saturday 24 or Sunday 25 Villa Madonna Retreat House, Rothesay, NB

Directions:

Route 7 to Saint John, through toll bridge and onto McKay Highway to Sussex

Take Exit 133, left onto Fox Farm Road Left onto Rothesay Road (bottom of hill) Route 100 for approx 0.5 kms Turn right under rail bridge and continue thru pillars keeping to the right; Use ramp to unload, then park your car

Food information:

Coffee, tea, hot chocolate and juice are provided 24/7.

3 meals/Mid morning/mid afternoon and evening snacks provided [no lunch on Thursday]

Fridge available for own food/ beverages

Bring your own wine or pop and snacks foods, if desired.

For more information, contact one of our hostesses:

Susan Hayden 328-9143 Barbara Long 375-6752 Trish Robinson 328-6878

Things to bring:

Basic Sewing Kit - machine, mat, iron, cutter and lots of projects to work on.

A small lamp is an asset. A fan if you tend to run hot! Extension cord, power bar

Personal items. Toilets and showers are shared; towels and linens are provided.

Special Request: In an effort to help out the Villa Madonna staff - if you are a coffee or tea drinker, please bring a coffee mug.

Community Quilt Project:

Please bring 2 strips 2.5" x width of fabric. Either a dark and medium brown or dark and medium blue suitable for a man's quilt [small print or tone on tone.

Activities:

In addition to working on your projects, there will be opportunities to shop in town.

Sande Gunning will bring her wares on Friday evening.

There will be a Jammie party on Saturday evening with prize for "best" PJs.

There will be a spiritual service for those interested.

Walk on the beautiful grounds of the Villa.

Please remember the Villa is a scent-free environment!

WOODSTOCK QUILT GUILD

Registration Form

New Member	Returning Member	Octogenarian 80+)			
Name:	Spouse: (optional)				
(print first and last name) Address:		(first name)			
Town:	Province:	Postal Code:			
Phone Nos.: Home:	Cell:	Work:			
E-mail address:					
Would you like to: - Receive the Nine Patch New	vsletter via email	No Yes No			
-Allow your picture and conto	act information to be in the di	rectory			
- Allow your picture and proj	ect to be on our website ${\color{blue} {f Yes}}$	s No			

Woodstock Quilt Guild will attempt to keep information confidential and will not share personal information with outside parties.

FOR ADMINISTRATION USE ONLY:

Year	Fee Paid	Date Paid	Paid By	Receipt #
2014 - 2015				
2015 - 2016				
2016 - 2017				
2017 - 2018				
2018 – 2019				
2019 - 2020				
2020 - 2021				